+STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GUINEA AT THE 35th SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(21 January 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Guinea to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. Since its last review, Guinea has taken extensive measures to strengthen its normative and institutional frameworks. Of note are instruments adopted to organise courts, revision of electoral code, establishing the national assembly as well a NHRI. We encourage Guinea to remain steadfast in ensuring the implementation of all these measures in line with their human rights commitments.
3. In noting the high prevalence of female genital mutilation in Guinea, we are pleased to note the adoption of the Joint Order linking all relevant Ministries in the prohibition of FGM and facilitate effective implementation of the Act on Reproductive Health. 
4. While recognising the considerable achievements made, we also note challenges that still remain, including discrimination faced by persons with albinism, excessive delays in trials, and reports of use of torture. In this respect, we make the following two recommendations:
i. Ensure effective implementation of the 2019 law on the promotion and protection of the rights of persons with albinism had been prepared, including through public awareness campaigns on the law. 

ii. Fully resource National Directorates for: Access to the Law and to Justice; of Legislation and that of Correctional Education to further facilitate the implementation of the law on the organization of the courts thereby expediting investigations and trials of all human rights violations.
5. We wish Guinea a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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